



August 10, 2023

Mayor Linda Gorton Lexington/Fayette Urban County Government 162 Main Street Lexington, Kentucky 40507

Dear Mayor Gorton and LFUCG Council members:

Pursuant to our collaborative work with the counties of Fayette, Madison, and Scott, as it relates to the Kentucky Product Development Initiative (KPDI), please accept this joint correspondence outlining the intent of utilization of the KPDI allocation given to Fayette County.

Both Madison and Scott Counties, and respective stakeholders, recognize and realize that we are only asking for the "allocation" funds NOT any match from LFUCG. LFUCG is not obligated, in any way, to provide matching funds under this current KPDI Round 2 application and partnership. Madison and Scott counties will make those matching contributions on behalf of the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government.

We sincerely appreciate the partnership that is beginning to materialize between our counties and communities and trust this is only the start of a longstanding regional partnership and working relationship. We value the support and involvement of a regional partnership and look forward to great things for the region moving forward.

Sincerely,

Reagan Taylor

Madison County Judge Executive

Reagan.Taylor@madisoncountyky.gov

859.661.5705

Joe Pat Covington

Scott County Judge Executive

joe.covington@scottky.gov

859.213.3401

cc: Kevin Adkins, Chief Development Officer